FITs & GRANTS


The FITs scheme is intended to replace, not supplement, public grant schemes as the principal means of incentivising small scale, low-carbon electricity generation.  Because of this, and to ensure value for money for consumers and compliance with EU law on state aids, it is generally not possible for a generator to benefit from both FITs and a grant from a public body except in specific circumstances.  These are set out in the Feed-in Tariffs (Specified Maximum Capacity and Functions) Order (the Order) (http://www.legislation.gov.uk/uksi/2010/678/contents/made) and should be read alongside the additional clarification provided following the European Commission’s consideration of the FITs scheme in relation to state aid (decision N94/2010)  (http://ec.europa.eu/competition/state_aid/register/ii/by_case_nr_n2010_0090.html#94).
Final decisions on eligibility are the responsibility of Ofgem. Ofgem may not accredit for FITs any installation that has received a grant from a public body except in certain circumstances. These exemptions are:

i) Permitted grants (as specified in Article 8 of the Order) i.e. those made before 1st April 2010 in respect of the costs of:

· an eligible installation commissioned before 15th July 2009; or 

· an eligible installation on a residential property commissioned between 15 July 2009 and 31 March 2010. 

ii) 
Those complying under de minimis regulation:

· Recipients of publicly funded grants for a plant will be eligible for the FIT scheme for that plant without having to repay the moneys received if they are in compliance with the EU’s rules on de minimis aid (http://ec.europa.eu/competition/state_aid/overview/index_en.html) i.e. if they have not received support from public funds (including FITs payments) that would exceed thresholds specified in de minimis regulations (€200,000 over a period of three years in most cases).  Further information is also available on the BIS state aid pages (http://www.bis.gov.uk/policies/business-law/state-aid). 

· This means that many generators who were previously expected to be ineligible for both FITs and grants e.g. under the Low Carbon Buildings Programme (LCBP) may now be eligible.

iii) 
Those who can demonstrate that a publicly funded grant is for justifiable non-standardised costs incurred as a result of measures taken to reduce the environmental impact of an installation.


I would encourage the charity to contact Ofgem or their FITs supplier for further information on eligibility for FITs, including for plants that have benefited from public grants, especially if they consider that they will be covered by the de minimis exemption.  Information on FITs is also provided by the Energy Saving Trust (for domestic installations) and the Carbon Trust (for commercial installations).

We are intending to update the Feed-in Tariffs (Specified Maximum Capacity and Functions) Order so that it is consistent with the Commission’s decision and to ensure that the FITs scheme continues to provide value for money for consumers.  Further information will be provided in due course.       

More details on FITs and grants are available on our website at:

www.decc.gov.uk/en/content/cms/what_we_do/uk_supply/energy_mix/renewable/feedin_tariff/fits_grant/fits_grant.aspx.

